
 

Page 1 of 16 
 

(ISSUE 1) BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL ACADEMY – 15/09/2023 

Bruche Primary School Academy  
Seymour Drive, Padgate, Warrington, WA1 3TT 

Tel: 01925 815772 
Executive Headteacher: Mr C Jones 
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Welcome to the new school year and our first school newsletter of 2023 – 2024 academic 
year!  
 
It was lovely to see the children return to school looking so smart and excited to see their 
friends and their new teachers. Children settled into their new classes really well and are 
comfortable with the new routines in their new classes. 
 
Most of you will have already met our new member of staff in the school office – Mrs Melia! 
Mrs Melia has two children at Bruche and will be working in our school office Wednesday, 
Thursday and Friday each week.  
 
Finally, thank you to everyone who managed to attend our parent drop in last Monday, it 
was lovely to catch up with you all. 
 
Have a great weekend everyone! 
Mr Jones 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Parent Teacher Association 
We need you! If you are interested in becoming a member of the PTA, please let the office 
know. This can be as much or as little time as you can give.  
 
Own Clothes Day 
To raise money for school we will be having an own clothes day on the last day of Autumn 
half term- Friday 20th October. Please bring a donation of £1 into school on that day.  
 
Epraise 
Please find below the link to epraise for children in Year 1-6: 
https://www.epraise.co.uk/index.php?view=guide_parent 
 
Homework 
We are in the process of moving to an online provision for homework. For homework this 
week, please can you read with your child in KS1 and Early Years? In KS2, please encourage 
your child to do some extra reading or complete some lessons on Reading Plus.  
 
Important dates to be aware of: 
18.09.23- EYFS Open Evening 
25.09.23- Video filming for the school website 
26.0923- World Languages Day 
27.09.23- Year 5 Puberty Talk 
03.09.23- Year 1 Hearing Screening 
03.10.23- Local Governing Committee meeting 
09.10.23- Flu Immunisations 
11.10.23- Warrington Guardian Reception Photographs  
12.10.23- Interim Reports out to parents 
16.10.23- Parents Evening 
18.10.23- Halloween Disco 
 
 
Special Mentions 
Nursery – I am awarding all of our new starters to Nursery and congratulating you all for 
settling so beautifully. We have a lovely class of happy, curious and caring children, all of 
whom have already started to form some lovely friendships. Well done to you all. 
 
Reception – Max Howard as he has shown his shining confidence in maths by using his 
taking away skills to work out how many children are in the class altogether. I’m very proud 
of you Max! Keep it up! 
 
Year 1 – Ben Davies for completing some excellent writing this week! I am so proud of your 
wonderful attitude in class Ben-keep up the amazing work. 
 
Year 2 – All of Year 2 have settled in so well! Well done everyone!  
 
Year 3 –Lily-Rose Lyons for settling into Year 3 so well and for producing such high quality 
work. 

https://www.epraise.co.uk/index.php?view=guide_parent
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Year 4 – Melissa Donnelly for being an excellent role model to the rest of the class and 
following our school expectations.  
 
Year 5 -  Lucy Wilde for her recall of the facts in After the Fall. 
 
Year 6 –  Mason Scholes for his excellent contribution to Whole Class Shared Reading. 
 
PE-  William Callaghan for his enthusiasm towards PE and being active. 
 
 
Early Years News 
Nursery 
In Nursery this week we have been exploring some of our early numbers, encouraging 
children to identify amounts, count one to one and experiment with different ways of 
representing numbers. We have also enjoyed sharing our class story “Happy to be Me” and 
the children have painted self-portraits as well as discussing and recording the different 
people in their family. 
 
The children are really enjoying our outdoor provision and I have been particularly impressed 
with the construction skills involved in building bridges, houses and obstacle courses all out 
of a range of large blocks, crates and planks. 
 
It is hard to believe that this is our first full week back! Well Done to you all.  
Mrs Wallace 
 
Reception 
Reception have enjoyed their first week in school this week. They have shown such bravery 
and courage starting in a new class and making new friends. The children have taken part in 
many activities this week, including making fresh lemonade with mint in the water tray, and 
also using their creativity to paint beautiful sunflowers. We have also been using our 
counting skills to subitise numbers to 5 and to count small collections of mathematical 
resources. 
 
The children have also started their Read Write Inc lessons this week. They have practised 
writing the new sounds in sand and have been on a sound hunt outdoors to find objects 
beginning with our new sounds. 
 
Well done to everyone for working so hard this week in Reception. I look forward to the rest 
of the year and all of the exciting learning that we will discover together. 
Have a lovely weekend everyone. 
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
Year 1 
Year 1 have been very busy since the start of the new term! The children have settled well 
and are gaining confidence adjusting to a new classroom, new teacher and new routines. 
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We have spent lots of time working hard on taking care of our belongings, exploring our 
new classroom and working in our new writing and maths books.  
 
In Math's this week we have revisited our knowledge of counting in 1:1 correspondence and 
ensuring we are doing this accurately. We have used counters to support us with this and 
enjoyed representing our numbers in towers! In addition to this we have worked on our 
number formation and looked at counting forwards and backwards. We have used numicon 
to support our understanding of this and enjoyed recognising the patterns of numbers 
getting greater when counting forwards and smaller when counting backwards. 
 
 In Literacy this week we have completed some dictation work to show Miss Lewis our letter 
formation. The children have started to adjust to writing on lines in a writing book and I am 
excited to continue supporting them with this everyday. We have also used a clear key of 
colours to identify capital letters, finger spaces and full stops in a range of sentences and the 
children enjoyed completing this independently.  
 
In Science this week we have started our new topic 'all about us'. We have started by 
exploring our senses and can now name what body parts are associated with each sense. 
Test our knowledge you will be amazed!  
 
In Music this week the children met Mrs Skelton and were introduced to a range of new 
instruments. We talked about following a steady beat and used movements with our arms 
to helps us with this. Year 1 enjoyed their first singing assembly with the rest of the school 
this week and tried so hard to join in with a range of new songs. What a great start to the 
year!  
Miss Lewis  
 
Year 2 
Welcome back everyone! Year 2 have had a brilliant first full week back in class! In Maths 
this week we have been looking at how to represent numbers to 100 by using the dienes. 
We worked as a team to create the numbers and put the numbers in order. We practised 
our number formation and some children could count beyond 100! In writing this week we 
have read a lovely book called 'Dinosaurs Day out'  
 
We have ordered pictures of the story and retold the story using our capital letters, full 
stops and finger spaces. In Read Write Inc this week all children have impressed with their 
sound knowledge and we are all so proud of them.  
 
In Science we investigated materials and joined in with a material hunt outside on the 
playground. All children found so many different materials and really enjoyed learning 
outside! In PSHE this week we talked about what makes us special and created beautiful 
pictures to add to our big book in class. Our Big Question this week focused on the 
importance of life jackets and all children joined in with a debate. Some children agreed that 
life jackets are important and some children disagreed and explained their reasons.  
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In music this week we sang songs and used different instruments to create different long 
and short sounds. We have really enjoyed our first full week back and are looking forward to 
next week! 
Miss Kerrigan 
 
 
Key Stage 2 News 
Year 3 
We've had a busy and very productive first full week in year 3! We have all settled into our 
new environment extremely well and have all showed me how eager they are to learn.  
In English, we are preparing to write a descriptive setting on a 'Stormy Mountain' so we 
have been looking at what senses we would be using on top of a mountain, and what would 
each of these senses feel. We also used the iPads to find definitions for tricky words that 
were synonyms for 'comfortable' and 'chilling'.  
 
In Maths, we have been exploring place value and the value each numeral has in a 3-digit 
number. The children have worked really hard at understanding how we can represent a 3-
digit number both physically and in their books. We have explored counting in 100's and I 
am amazed at how many of them are so confident with bridging the '100' mark.  
 
In Science we began our topic on 'rocks'. We looked at the three main categories of rocks 
and we created a table based on whether some rocks were 'natural' or 'human-made'.  
 
We started our Geography topic on 'settlements' this week also. The children worked as 
tables to create a diagram of what their 'perfect' settlement might look like-making sure 
they included things we need to survive! 
 
In spelling, we have been recapping suffixes and learning all about prefixes and how prefixes 
change the meaning of a word. The children have used these and implemented them in 
their writing! 
 
I am so proud of all of them and I am really looking forward to the year!  
Miss Conway 
 
 
 
Year 4 
We have had a very busy first week back. As our overarching question this term is 'Why are 
the ancient Greeks still heroes to us today?' and we have been looking at what is a hero? 
We have been looking at the book, How to Make a Hero, and the qualities a good hero 
would possess in preparation for writing instructions on to make a hero.  
 
In Maths, we have been looking at all things place value. We have been looking at 
representing numbers up to 10,000 in lots of different ways such as dienes, place value 
counters and part-whole models. 
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In Science, we have started our topic of the digestion system. We have started by looking at 
teeth, what the different types of teeth are and their uses and the children really enjoyed 
trying to count their teeth. 
 
In music, we had our very first recorder lesson which we really enjoyed with Mrs Skelton.  
 
In Geography, we have begun our topic on Europe. We have started by looking at the 
position of Europe in the world and then using our atlas skills to locate and name European 
countries on a map. I have added a link below that has a lovely game the children can play 
at home to match the countries   
https://world-geography-games.com/en/countries_europe.html 
https://wordwall.net/resource/36743578/northern-europe-map 
Mrs Shone 
 
Year 5 
Welcome back all - well, it's been a busy week back in Year 5! 
 
In Maths, we have kick-started our place value topic by reading and writing numbers up to 
one million. We had a go at partitioning these numbers according to their value as well as 
comparing/ordering numbers in ascending and descending order. 
 
For our writing topic, we read the story 'After the Fall' by Dan Santat - a story all about 
Humpty Dumpty's life after he fell of the great wall. We will be retelling this story over the 
coming week.  
 
In Science, we researched the life cycle of different animals. We looked at 4 different 
animals: a mammal, amphibian, bird and insect. Next week, we will be comparing how the 
life cycles differ. 
 
We began learning about Anglo-Saxons and the Vikings in History. To start this topic, we 
placed key events onto a timeline. We will be adding to this when we learn more about each 
significant date. 
 
Finally, in PSHE we have been discussing discrimination and prejudice. We looked at the 9 
protected characteristics in law and how these can be affected in real-life scenarios. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
 
Year 6 
Year 6 have made an excellent start to Year 6 and have been working extremely hard. 
 
In Maths, the children have been revising rounding numbers, looking at the relationships 
between fractions, decimals and percentages and calculating using BIDMAS. 
 
In English, the children wrote recount letters all about their Summer holidays. They have 
now begun to study biographies in preparation to write a biography about Charles Darwin. 
 

https://world-geography-games.com/en/countries_europe.html
https://wordwall.net/resource/36743578/northern-europe-map
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In Science, the children have been investigating how we know about our past, looking at 
how Charles Darwin used fossils as evidence to prove his theory of evolution; the children 
also researched how fossils are formed. 
 
In Geography, the children have begun to study South America, understanding that it being 
solely covered in rainforest is a significant misconception. They have been locating the 
countries of South America and their capitals and have been locating the countries in 
reference to their latitude and proximity to the Equator and the Tropic of Capricorn. 
 
In PSHE and relationships, we thought about what makes a good friend and the children 
comprised their own charters before a whole class charter was put together on how we can 
make our class the kindest it can be. 
Mr Gould 
 
PE 
We have been really impressed with the effort that the pupils across all year groups have 
put in this week. KS1 have been busy exploring their fundamental movements and working 
together in small groups, exploring the different ways they can use their movements in a 
variety of games. KS2 have working on their personal targets, trying to beat their personal 
best as well as exploring their 3 key fundamental domains of locomotor, object 
manipulation and balance. Let’s keep up the good work! 
Mr Cooney 
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Lunch Menu W/C 18.09.23 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 02.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.03.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- TBC 
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